THE NORFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL (NORTHERN AND SOUTHERN AREA)
(PROHIBITION AND RESTRICTION OF WAITING) (U45280 ASTLEY ROAD)
                   AMENDMENT TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2023                  .   

The Norfolk County Council propose to make the above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the effects of which will be to amend the Norwich City Council (Northern Area) (Prohibition and Restriction of Waiting) (Consolidation) Order 1982 (as amended) and the Norwich City Council (Southern Area) (Prohibition and Restriction of Waiting) (Consolidation) Order 1982 in respect of Astley Road, to extend the lengths of existing double yellow line (no waiting at any time) restrictions on Astley Road as follows:

(a) on the east side - from the existing double yellow line restrictions at the junction with Chapel Break Road extending in a southerly direction to adjoin with the existing restrictions at the junction with The Butts;

(b) on the west side  -

(i) from the existing double yellow line restrictions at the junction with Chapel Break Road extending in a southerly direction to adjoin with the bus stop clearway markings; and

(ii)	from the existing double yellow line restrictions opposite Grasshopper Way extending in a northerly direction to adjoin with the school keep clear markings and existing double yellow lines opposite the junction with The Butts.

[bookmark: _Hlk133921682]A copy of the draft Order, plan and a Statement of Reasons for making the Order may be viewed online at https://norfolk.citizenspace.com/.  They may also be inspected during normal opening hours at Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich or via transportfornorwich@norfolk.gov.uk.  However, in-house staffing levels may have been reduced and viewing online would be recommended.

Any objections and representations relating to the Order must be made in writing and must specify the grounds on which they are made.  All correspondence for these proposals must be received at the office of nplaw, Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH, marked for the attention of Mrs Simmons by 14th November 2023. They may also be emailed to trafficorders@norfolk.gov.uk.

The Officer dealing with public enquiries concerning these proposals Caroline McGlynn telephone 01603 223496 or 0344 800 8020.

DATED this 20th day of October 2023

Katrina Hulatt
Director of Legal Services (nplaw)
County Hall,
Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH
Note:  Information you send to the Council will be used for any purpose connected with the making or confirming of this Order and will be held as long as reasonably necessary for those purposes.  It may also be released to others in response to freedom of information requests.
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